


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
March 11, 2024 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
RE: RCTC Support for the City of Calimesa’s I-10/Singleton Road Interchange Improvements 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
On behalf of the Riverside County Transportation Commission, I am pleased to support the City of Calimesa’s (City)  
$5 million Community Project Funding request for improvements to the Interstate (I) 10/Singleton Road interchange. 
Improvements that will be delivered by this project include new ramps, traffic light signalization, and auxiliary lanes along 
the freeway mainline, all of which are critical to the City and the movement of goods and travelers in the I-10 corridor. 
 
The I-10/Singleton Road interchange was designed as a fully operational interchange. However, the interchange was only 
partially constructed as the westbound on-ramp and eastbound off-ramp were graded but not paved. Since these ramps 
are missing, the existing interchange is operationally deficient in accordance with the Caltrans’ Highway Design Manual. 
The City, in coordination with Caltrans District 8, proposes to improve the interchange to ensure it is fully operational, 
utilizes the existing bridge, and is available for use during construction of adjacent interchanges. Additionally, the project 
will include realignment of Calimesa Boulevard, providing greater separation from the interchange to adhere to Caltrans’ 
standards. 

 
The Singleton Road interchange will facilitate economic and residential development (3,376 single family residential units, 
3.25 million square feet of industrial development, and 85.6 acres of commercial development proposed on both sides of 
the I-10), improves traffic circulation, and reduces both mainline and local street traffic congestion.  

 
The I-10/Singleton Road interchange improvements have been in development for several years, with the environmental 
review, design, and right-of-way acquisition expected to reach completion later this year. 

 
As the City continues to experience a growing population and play an important role in economic growth, improvements 
to local infrastructure are vital to ensure the reliable and safe movement of goods and people. RCTC plays a vital role in 
planning and delivering transportation projects for our county and is pleased to support the City’s request for funding for 
this important project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Anne Mayer  
Executive Director 
 




